

Broadhembury Church of England Primary School Honiton Devon EX14 3NF

Headteacher: Mrs Katie Gray

(01404) 841304 <u>admin@broadhembury.devon.sch.uk</u> <u>www.broadhembury.devon.sch.uk</u> fax: (01404) 841778

20th May 2016

Dear Parents,

As you will know, class 2 have their very exciting trip to Bristol on Monday. Please make sure your child is at school **by 8am** and that your child has a packed lunch with plenty to drink. They should **not** bring electrical items or sweets. If your child will require a travel sickness tablet for the journey home, this should be handed into Miss White in a bag or envelope labelled with their name when you drop your child off on Monday morning. **This must also be accompanied by a completed medicine form** (available from Miss White). I am sure that they are going to have an amazing day. They will need to be picked up from the coach park at Honiton Community College at 7.30pm. In the case of any lengthy delay, we will call you to inform you.

Next week is going to be busy as we look forward to the half term holiday – please look at the key dates below and the specific information about May Day.

Thank you for all your continued support.

God bless and have a lovely weekend.

Best wishes from Katie Gray and the staff at Broadhembury School

BROADHEMBURY BRIDGES to week ending Friday 13th May

Class One:

Lily for having a more positive attitude to learning Lewen, George, Harrison, Bethany & Amelia for fantastic effort in writing

Class Two:

Olivia for fantastic work inventing own fable

Charli-Anne for always making excellent choices and showing enthusiasm

Key Dates

Mrs Gray will be in school on Friday next week.

Monday 23rd May - Class 2 trip to @Bristol

Friday 27th May – May Day 2pm

Friday 27th May – Last day of half term

Monday 6th June – First day back after half term

May Day - Friday 27th May

Our May Day celebration takes place on Friday 27th May at 2.00pm. The events over the last few years have been really lovely afternoons. In order for it to be another great occasion we would really appreciate some parent help in the morning of that day to help decorate the playground. We would also like donations of foliage, flowers and bunting in order to do this. Please let the office know as soon as possible if you are able to help. All children will need clean white t-shirts and black pumps, boys will need school trousers or shorts, skirts are provided for the girls. The May King and Queen and two attendants will need a party/bridesmaid style dress for the girls and the boys will need smart trousers, shirt and tie. The girls can also wear flowery head bands. Thank you for your help.

PTFA May Day Celebrations – Friday 27th May

This year we will be holding May Day celebrations on Friday 27th May, the PTFA are holding a Bric a Brac stall, Refreshments, Jolly Jars & other games. So any filled jars, cakes, books etc that you can donate would be gratefully received.

Class 2 Bushcraft Club

Miss White has asked if you have any old bits of wood, which could be used for making fires during bushcraft club? If so we would very much appreciate it if you could bring them in for the children to use.

Primary Times

A copy of the May Half Term issue of Primary Times will be included with this newsletter. It includes a diary of what's on and when in Devon.

Term Dates 2016/17

 5^{th} September 2016 Term begins $24^{\text{th}} - 28^{\text{th}}$ October 2016 Half term 31^{st} October 2016 Non-pupil Day 21^{st} December 2016 Term ends

 9^{th} January 2017 Term begins $13^{th} - 17^{th}$ February 2017 Half term 31^{st} March 2017 Term ends

18th April 2017 Term begins 1st May 2017 May Bank Holiday

 29^{th} May -2^{nd} June 2017 Half term 21^{st} July 2017 Term ends

May Half Term Adventure Holiday Workshops – Feniton Primary School

May half term Adventure Holiday Workshops will be running every day at Feniton Primary School. The theme for this half term is 'A Water Extravaganza' and the children will be exploring water through a huge range of fun and exciting activities. Bookings are now being taken on a first come first served basis and are open to pupils from Feniton as well as Ottery, Payhembury, Branscombe, Farway and Broadhembury. You can book a single morning or afternoon slot or a whole day via the Enrichment Club website at: http://www.enrichmentclub.co.uk/mayhalfterm.html

Collective Worship

This term we will be focussing in school on the value Wisdom. We hope your family will find these ideas helpful as you explore the value and have fun together.

